
MINUTES 
EDGEWATER NORTH WATERWAY 

MUNICIPAL SERVICE BENEFIT UNIT (MSBU) 

ADVISORY BOARD REGULAR MEETING 
WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 8, 2023 

2:01 p.m. - 3:14 p.m. 
Port Charlotte Public Library 

2280 Aaron Street, Port Charlotte, Florida 

Members Present: 

Members Absent: 
County Staff: 

Guests: 

Anthony Paolicelli, Chair 
Stephanie King 
Michael Ploskina 
Apologies received from Elizabeth Groth 
Karlene McDonald, Community Liaison 
Zach Patchell, Projects Manager 
See attached sign-in sheet 

Call to Order/ Roll Call: 
The meeting was called to order at 2:01 p.m. and a quorum was established. 

Election of Officers 
• Chair: Mr. Ploskina nominated Ms. King, seconded by Mr. Paolicelli, there were no other

nominations.
• Vice-Chair: Mr. Ploskina nominated Mr. Paolicelli, seconded by Ms. King, there were no

other nominations.
Nominations were unanimously agreed; Ms. King accepted the position of Chair and Mr. 

Paolicelli accepted the position of Vice-Chair. 

Sunshine Law, Roberts Rules of Order and Public Records Review: 
The Advisory Board viewed the Sunshine Law and Roberts Rules of Order video presentation 

by the County Attorney and Ms. McDonald provided a brief overview of record retention and 

public records law. 

Changes to the Agenda/ Motion to Approve Changes: 
None 

Citizen Input on Agenda Items (3-Minute Limit): 
• Ms. Brantingham is a local realtor, she commented on the community needs for dredging

and how lots are currently advertised. She suggested if funds are available to vote to move
forward with dredging as it would improve property values and is what buyers are looking
for.

Approval of Minutes: 
Mr. Ploskina requested citizen input be revised to remove the comment regarding seawall 

maintenance. The minutes from November 16, 2022, were approved as revised. 

New Business: 
a. Financial Reports: The FY23 first quarter financial reports and the FY23 adopted budget

were reviewed.
b. Update: Buena Vista Exterior Dredge Project: Ms. McDonald confirmed the Buena Vista

Waterway MSBU Advisory Board still has not met to vote on the final scope of their exterior
dredge project; until the vote is taken, estimated dredge costs for the Edgewater North
















